
“Remember now thy Creator 
in the days of thy youth.” | 

—ECCLES. 12:1 
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It is with some feeling of sadness that we 

have once again to make an appeal to the 

graduates and past students of Holiness Bible 

Institute and Bethany Bible College. During 

the evening of June 6, 1949, at Yarmouth, 

N. S., the alumni association was born. Little 

was it thought that it would be so weak and 

ineffective. All those who were fortunate 

enough to attend the said meeting had great 

hopes and ambitions for this part of the college 

life. Yet it has been a hard struggle to keep 

this child alive. Milk and meat have been tried 

but all to no avail. It still lies in the cradle 

and refuses to take food for its growth. What 

is to be done? Are we to let it die?? I am sure 

the answer from its parents is a loud NO, 

NO, NO. If we are to keep it alive and grow- 

ing there are some things we must do. 

i. Realize its worth. This child has tre- 

mendous possibilities. It can be the 

means of keeping each graduate and 

student tied to the college. It can make 

itself useful. It can take its place in 

the life of the college. It can be so 

valuable that it must not be allowed to 

die. 
ii. Realize its Nature. It is to help. To 

assist in the growth of the college. To 

endeavour to promote a wholesome 

school spirit. To help in any way pos- 

sible to uphold the Scriptural standards 

of the school. 
iii. Realize its Condition. At the moment 

precarious. It is all but dead. Only 

YOU CAN SAVE IT. 

What can I Do—you ask. Just one thing at 

the moment but more later on. This one thing 

is .... To send $1 which is the dues for one 

vear to enable the association to present to 

the college again this year money to purchase 

books for a library. IF WE WERE ANXIOUS 

ENOUGH AND INFUSED ENOUGH AS 

GRADUATES AND PAST STUDENTS 

OF BETHANY WE COULD MAKE AN 

EXCELLENT CONTRIBUTION TO THE 

COLLEGE "LIBRARY THIS -GRADUA- 

TION TIME IN JUNE. 

It is up to us who love the school and its 

program to do our very best. Send $1 1m- 

mediately to the President of the Alumni As- 

sociation, 

Rev. Scott Ingersoll 

Westchester, 

N. 58: 

Your response to this appeal will decide 

whether the Alumni Association is to be kept 

breathing. 

Every graduate will be receiving word soon 

as to further activity of the association. 

Enoch walked with God—He was not in a 

hurry. “When our ancestors missed the stage 

coach they didn’t worry, for they knew an- 

other would come along the next month. 

Today when we miss one section of the re- 

mad. 

—Dr. W. W. Ayer. 

volving door we get 

MARYSVILLE Y. P. S. 

Dear Highway Friends: 
It has been suggested by some of our mem- 

bers that we write to our Highway paper, 

giving a short report of what has been taking 

place in our Young People’s services, particu- 

larly in the past two weeks. 

It is a means of blessing and encouragement 

when we read of other Young People’s Ser- 

vices and hear again that young people love 

the Lord today. 

We are enjoying blessing and fellowship in 

our own services, as our young people assist 

in our regular weekly services. Many of them 

know the joy and peace that comes to young 

people who love and serve our Blessed Re- 

deemer. We are still much in prayer for, and 
expecting to learn of many more of our young 

people giving their hearts to the Lord. 

On Friday evening, the 8th of February, our 

pastor, Rev. F. A. Watson, brought us an ob- 

ject lesson relating to God’s Holy Word, 
which had been well-prepared and proved to 

be of much help to all who were in attendance, 

thought to be more than 60. Many more would 

loved to have been able to attend, but could 

not due to working conditions. We do thank 

God for the privilege of having Brother Wat- 
son with us as our pastor, especially for his 

interest in young people. 

On Friday, the 15th of the month, we were 

pleased to have Brother and Sister Nicholson, 

of Doaktown, with us. The large number in 

attendance, possibly 180, found Brother Nich- 

olson’s message most helpful and interesting. 

The chalk drawings made the message very 

clear, more especially to the younger people 

present. Along with the wonderful message 

and drawings, Brother Bill LaPointe, of the 

Barker’s Point Church, took charge of the 

music portion of the service. He favored us 

with a solo, and arranged two duets in which 

BELIEVED HIM 

The manager of a shoe factory at Boonville, 

Missouri, one day spoke to a service club, on 

the subject, “Shoes and the benefits of walk- 

ing”. 

Someone must have thought the speaker 

should follow out his own advice. Anyway, 

when the manager returned to his car to ride 

home he found the automobile had been stolen 

while he talked. So he put into practice his 

advice about the “benefits of walking.” 

Too often preachers and laymen alike give 

out good advice, and then don’t carry out their 

own preachments. Sometimes the Lord has 

to take certain things out of our lives before 

we are able to see His Will for us. We should 

remember the words of Emerson, “Our lives 

speak so loudly that people do not have time 

to listen to what we say.”—>Sel. 

A PRESENT DANGER AMONG HOLI- 

NESS FOLK IS THAT OF A WEALTH 

OF EXPRESSION AND A POVERTY OF 

EXPERIENCE. 

he and Bud Cochrane, and he and Ethel Coch- 

rane took part. All the music was very much 

enjoyed. We appreciate the willing efforts 

put forth by all who helped to make the ser- 

vice the success we felt it to be. An offering 

of $31.74 was received and given to Brother 

Nicholson to meet expenses involved. 

May God's blessing continue to rest upon 

Young People’s services everywhere, where 

His name is being upheld. Praise His wonder- 

ful Name! 

Yours in His service, 

Arthur White, 

Highway Reporter for 

Marysville R. B. Y. P. S. 
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to make the evening service at Seal Cove. 

this arrangement. 
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as the dates for the coming, annual 

YOUNG PEOPLES’ RALLY 

TO BE HELD AT SEAL COVE — GRAND MANAN, N. B. 

Plan now to attend this coming Rally! Plans are under way to charter a boat from 

Black's Harbour on Friday, May 2nd, leaving in the afternoon, and arriving mn time 

This plan can be carried out only if we have enough Young People interested in 

f you are planning to go and like the idea how about letting us 

know? Write to-day to the President Bob MacCallum at Floral Ave., Le
wisville, N. B. 

You won't be obligated in any way but the committee needs some information irom 

The boat would return either Sunday night or Monday morning following the 

A BIGGER AND BETTER RALLY IS BEING PLANNED. 

| WATCH FOR FURTHER DETAILS! 

May 1 to 4 
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